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Tess Graham is a physiotherapist and breathing educator.  She has a science degree, with a major in 
anatomy, and postgraduate qualifications in physiotherapy and breathing retraining.  

Her interest in this area began when two of her three children had asthma that was continuing to 
worsen despite being managed by conventional medical treatments. Like any concerned parent she 
feared as they struggled to breathe. At the same time she was unhappy about the prospect of them 
spending the rest of their lives dependent on medication and having restricted life choices, as was 
the lot of asthmatics she had known through her years working in respiratory wards. Tess devoted 
seven years to researching different treatment approaches before in 1992 finding key information 
on breathing retraining and more importantly, a major re-think on what constitutes healthy 
breathing. 

For Tess, this was the turning point. When her children changed their breathing habits and practiced 
the exercises they improved dramatically. With her children now free of asthma, Tess undertook 
considerable research into breathing, including studying and training in the Buteyko Method of 
Breathing Retraining. The Buteyko Method was developed by Russian doctor and medical 
researcher, Professor Konstantin Buteyko. Tess is one of few practitioners in the world outside of 
Russia to hold a Diploma from the Buteyko Centre in Moscow. In 1993, in Canberra, she established 
Australia's first dedicated breathing clinic.  

Over the following two decades she built up her clinical practice, working with adults and children 
having a range of breathing-related conditions, including asthma, emphysema, sleep-breathing 
problems, anxiety, panic attacks and stress and fatigue related disorders.  Breathing retraining was 
pioneer territory and Tess also involved herself with research, clinical trials, training, writing and 
lecturing in this growing field. She co-founded the world’s first professional association for breathing 
educators – the Buteyko Institute of Breathing and Health in 1996.  

Tess now has over 24 years of clinical experience in breathing retraining and sports performance 
enhancement through breathing optimisation. She has taken over 6000 people through breathing 
programs.  

Tess has presented her research, seminars and programs in universities, colleges, government 
departments and to community, professional, sporting and business organisations. She is the author 
of Relief from Snoring and Sleep Apnea: A step-by-step guide to restful sleep and better health 
through changing the way you breathe (Penguin, Australia 2012, CreateSpace, USA 2014). The book 
has also been translated into Chinese ( available through Eslite book stores or 
http://www.books.com.tw/products/0010646008) and Italian (Edizioni Mediterranee, Rome, 2015). 
Her new book, Relief from Anxiety and Panic: by changing how you breathe, will be released in 
February 2017.  

Tess is director of BreatheAbility International, and the creator of the BreatheAbility® for Health 
programs, dedicated to helping people to better health by mastering the essentials of correct 
breathing. BreatheAbility International also provides training programs for health professionals. Tess 
has appeared on radio and television both in Australia and abroad and is a frequent speaker at 
conferences and industry events.  

For interview, training and speaking, please contact Tess at admin@TessGraham.com or via the 
BreatheAbility website, www.BreatheAbility.com or TessGraham.com 
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